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PAROLED

126150 GODDARD JASON A

DOB: 11/11/1985 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Goddard in July 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Thereafter

he

is

to

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole. In addition he
will be on GPS for six months. Between now and his parole
release date Mr. Goddard must address his restitution
obligations with the court and the Board recommends a video
conference or other court appearance for his ability to do
so. Parole is contingent upon Mr. Goddard remaining booking

free and remaining in any program or educational course in
which he is currently enrolled. During any period he
becomes unemployed, he must actively work with his parole
officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community
service. Ms. DeLosSantos dissents as she would deny parole
and flatten his sentence. She does not believe that Mr.
Goddard accepted full responsibility for his actions and
believes that to parole him in light of this would promote
disrespect for the law the law and depreciate the
seriousness of his actions. (GTD:3/6/17 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
YES: Pisaturo, Armesto DISSENT: DeLosSantos

CONTINUED

061940

ANDRADE NORBERTO J

DOB: 07/26/1961 -

CONTINUED
Due to lack of quorum Mr. Andrade's June 2016 parole
hearing has been continued to July 2016. (GTD:LIFE) MAXIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

097869 CORREIA ERIC J

DOB: 08/15/1977 - CONTINUED

By agreement with Mr. Correia the Board will continue this
case to August 2016 so that it can request xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx should the
Board
seriously consider parole at that time. (GTD:11/20/17)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present: Pisaturo, Armesto,
DeLosSantos

129334 GREENE DONNELL

DOB: 01/03/1987 - CONTINUED

This matter is continued to August 2016 and so that the
Board can request xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:5/25/25)
MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,
DeLosSantos
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CONTINUED

DENIED

135249 ANGELL BOB L

DOB: 10/03/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and

dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In addition to Mr.
Angell's criminal history, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxx and his history for violence, he also
displayed significant disrespect to Board members at
hearing, he was defensive and minimized his role in this as
well as other crimes on his criminal record. To parole him
on this record would promote disrespect for the law and we
certainly cannot say that he would remain at liberty
without violating the law. Based on all of these factors
the Board will deny parole without reconsideration.(GTD:
7/24/17) MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, DeLosSantos

145034 CONTRERAS JULIAN F

DOB: 08/26/1992 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Contreras was
downgraded from Minimum as a result of the pending warrant
out of the State of New Hampshire. Also, since his last
hearing
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

he

was

xxxxxxxxx. Based on these two factors the Board is hard
pressed to parole him as we believe it would promote
disrespect for the law. Accordingly we will deny him
without reconsideration. If Mr. Contreras can clear up his
warrant he can write to the Board for reconsideration.
(GTD:8/29/17)MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto, DeLosSantos

108353 CROFT JOHN H

DOB: 11/18/1964 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Croft for his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In balance, however, the Board remains
concerned with his extensive criminal history, the impact
this crime has had on his victim, the seriousness of his
offense and record as it relates to his risk to reoffend
and the seriousness of his actions . We will deny parole
without reconsideration. (GTD: 5/16/17) MEDIUM VOTE:
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UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

065596 DAVIS ROBERT E JR

DOB: 12/30/1963 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Davis on xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and victim
empathy
displayed at hearing. Since the last hearing he continues
to have some xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, which
remains
concerning to the Board. He was on probation at the time
he committed the crime of murder and the Board believes
that, given these facts as well as his overall record, he
should serve more time otherwise to parole him at this
stage would not only depreciate the seriousness of his
offense but also promote disrespect for the law. The Board
also notes that he has a two and one-half year consecutive
sentence for assaulting a member of the classification
Board in 2001. The Board has also considered this in terms

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx while inside. We will see him again in two
years (6/2018). (GTD: 11/19/30) MAXIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

551996 DELOGE ALFRED J JR

DOB: 09/04/1966 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board encourages
Mr. Deloge to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well
as
his educational programming. Given the degree of abuse in
which he inflicted upon the victim in this case and the
seriousness of the offense, as well as his need for
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board denies parole
at this time and will see him again in two years (6/2018).
(GTD: 3/27/19) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Armesto,DeLosSantos

149072 DELROSARIO ALEX A

DOB: 06/17/1995 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Delrosario
presents with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as
well

as criminal offense for First Degree Robbery with Use of a
Firearm. He has made xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to date. The Board
will deny parole at this time and reconsider him April
2017. Between now and then Mr. Delrosario needs to start
taking concrete steps to change his life including

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Please note Dr. Armesto dissents as he would
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have him flatten his sentence. (GTD:11/26/18) MAXIMUM
VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, DeLosSantos DISSENT: Armesto

141707 DOSANJOS ADERITO

DOB: 12/07/1981 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk

assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Dosanjos
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx since his last hearing and the Board
commends

him

for

same.

He

is

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In addition he is

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
as well. The Board would like to see how he progresses in

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, so we will deny parole at this time but
reconsider him in six months (12/2016). Finally the Board
believes that he should serve additional time given the
gravity and seriousness of his offense for First Degree
Sexual Assault and length of sentence. (GTD:5/2/18) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

129414 JENSEN SANTO

DOB: 07/31/1987 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request and an objection

filed by the Attorney General on this case. The Board votes
to deny parole. Mr. Jensen was on probation for a burglary
offense at the time he committed the burglary and sex
offense for which he is now serving; in addition this Board
previously gave him an opportunity on parole in 2009. He
committed these offenses five months after completing
parole and one month after his discharge from an
immigration detainer. He has xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx through July
2015.
Based on all of these factors the Board will deny parole,
and reconsider him in three years(6/2019) on the grounds
that to parole him at this stage would not only depreciate
the seriousness of these offenses but also promote
disrespect for the law. Since Mr. Jensen also has not had
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx we cannot state that he can
remain at liberty without violating the law and a condition
of our reconsideration would be that he xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx when he is classified to
Medium
Security. (GTD:4/18/27) MAXIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armnesto, DeLosSantos
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116929 OSLER DANIEL P

DOB: 06/01/1982 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of Mr.
Osler's significant criminal history for robbery and the
nature and seriousness of the current armed robbery for
which he is now serving, the Board is hard pressed to grant
parole at this time. In addition, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board believes that he needs to
establish that he is serious about his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as
well as his readiness for parole. We will reconsider him in
two years (6/2018). Between now and then he should

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to establish his

readiness for same. (GTD: 8/18/22) MAXIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

555152 PEREZ EVAN M

DOB: 12/23/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Perez on xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to date, and discussed our
concerns with him about his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will
deny him at this stage in light of the seriousness of his
offense, including the use of a firearm, injuries and also
that it was a planned home invasion with another person. To
parole him at this stage would not only promote disrespect
of the law but undermine the seriousness of his actions. We
will reconsider him in two years (6/2018). We recommend
that if he is able to be classified to a lower security
that

he

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:2/15/25) MAXIMUM

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

140411 ROSARIO JOSHUA

DOB: 07/10/1991 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal

history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board is
concerned

with

Mr.

Rosario's

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxx since last hearing. In addition he engaged in
some minimization at hearing which was discussed at length
with him. We will deny parole at this time because we
believe to parole him on this record, especially in light
of these particular factors, would promote disrespect for
the law and depreciate the seriousness of his offense of
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taking of a life. We do commend him for xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and will reconsider him in eighteen
months (12/2017) at which time the Board does expect him to
be booking free. (GTD:1/26/20) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto,DeLosSantos

MISC

087789 AMADO ERIC J

DOB: 08/13/1973 - MISCELLANEOUS

The Board met with Mr. Amado to review his parole plan. By
majority vote we affirm the vote of parole for August 2016.
Mr. Amado is going to work with his family to identify a
suitable
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, and the matter will be submitted to the
Chairperson for administrative review and approval of his
parole [lan. The Board also agreed that Mr. Amado can have
up to sixty days within which to find employment as
approved by the Chairperson. (GTD:7/21/21) MAXIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Armesto, DeLosSantos

